

MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Summary of Meeting held on the 15th April, 2024.

Present:            Cllrs:  James Richards, Jill Morgan, Tim Mason, Brynley Morris (Chair) 
                                    Alan Price
In attendance:   Clerk – Vanessa Walker, Anne Hirst                 
Apologies:         Cllr. Graham Johns, C Cllr. Neil Prior 

Declarations of Interest:   
Cllr. Alan Price, as a member of the Abercastle Boat Owners Association which had indicated that it might collaborate with the Community Council on funding the Abercastle toilets, expressed a personal interest with regard to the decision taken below – see 1(item3).

Planning: 

Decisions Taken at the Meeting:
1. Item 3 – Matters Arising – Abercastle toilets.   There were still two issues to be resolved regarding the water meter and the contribution by Carreg Samson but if these are sorted satisfactorily Cllr. Jill Morgan proposed that the Community Council take over the running of the toilets for 12 months initially from May 2024.  Seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.   All in favour.
2. Item 3 – Matters Arising – Training Plan.   Three training courses were agreed for Cllrs. B Morris, J Richards and T Mason.
3. Item 8 – Second Home Council Tax Premium.   Cllr. Alan Price proposed that a letter be sent in to Pembs County Council  expressing the Community Council’s dissatisfaction with the 200% increase.  Seconded by Cllr. James Richards.
4. The Councillors agreed to hold the Annual Meeting and next Ordinary Meeting on Monday 13th May, not the 20th.

Vtw:  17/4/24
